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Joint Bulletin 12 - 12th  June 

What has happened this week? 
What a week- we have hardly kept up really! Lots of changes and revisions on previous guidance 
this week. All will be explained, so do read on. In some ways, life is moving forward, with some 
VLJQV RI RXU ¶ROd OLYeV· PaNLQJ aQ aSSeaUaQce. IQ RWKeU Za\V, Ze aUe VWLOO YeU\ PXcK UeVWULcWed, aQd 
in most cases, still sat at home with our children. This week we hope to make a little bit of sense of 
it all for you, and bring our usual offering of top tips, support, updates and news of our BPC/IAS 
webinars-live and direct from our living rooms! So, pop the heating on, grab a brew, and take ten 
minutes for yourself. See you next week!  

Schools- in, out, shake it all about! 

You will no doubt have sussed for yourselves now that Bolton is divided into lots of groups: 

x Children going to school- keyworkers children, vulnerable children, those in nursery, 
reception, year 1 and year 6, year 10 and year 12 (where schools have chosen to open) 

x Children whose schools are not opening nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6 

x Children in years 2, 3, 4, 5, 7, 8, 9, 11 who are not attending any setting at all unless they 
have parents who are keyworkers/ are in the vulnerable category 

If you are a parent of a child who is not due to access school currently in line with the guidance, 
the government had planned for your child to dip back into school before the six week holidays. 
They have now decided they will not be doing this.  

Currently, we do not have enough knowledge or the foresight to predict what a September 
UeWXUQ ZLOO ORRN OLNe, RU KRZ LW ZLOO be caUULed RXW. HRZeYeU WKLV LV aW WKe IURQW RI eYeU\RQe·V PLQdV 
currently, and we will be here to support you, your children, and indeed the schools and LA 
teams in getting things back on track whenever that might be. We will bring you information on 
this as soon as we have it. 

Why have some chosen not to open? 

The reason most schools have chosen not to reopen is that they have risk assessed their individual 
school and do not feel they can manage the level of risk to those children and staff who would be 
attending. This also has a lot to do with the R number. 

The R number is the number given to tell us how a disease spreads through a population. If the 
reproduction number is higher than one, then the number of cases increases exponentially - it 
VQRZbaOOV aQd caQ JeW KLJKeU aQd KLJKeU.    «.continued«...                                       
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Bolton Council Educational Psychology Service Helpline 

The Educational Psychology service helpline continues to operate. You can call 
them to discuss, for example, any concerns or questions you may have about your child and their 
education, or any matters regarding supporting them, meeting need, helping with emotional 
health in children.. 

The numbers for the helpline for the next 2 weeks, starting on Monday 8th June, are as follows: 
 Monday 9.00am - 12.30pm - 07768353621 
 Wednesday 1.00pm - 5.00pm - 07919564919 
 Friday 9.00am ² 12.30pm ² 07768352728 

We aOVR KaYe WKLV ZeeN·V QeZVOeWWeU IURP BROWRQ·V edXcaWLRQaO SV\cKRORJ\ team for you at the 
eQd RI WKe bXOOeWLQ. TKLV ZeeN·V WKe\ KaYe WeaPed XS ZLWK Lad\ZRRd OXWUeacK aQd WKe WRSLc LV 
supporting children with working memory difficulties. 

Is your child starting primary school in September?  
Do the\ haYe special edXcational needs,  bXt \oX don·t haYe 
an EHC plan? We are holding two virtual workshops on the 

legal framework SEN support, for children starting school without an EHC plan. This could be 
becaXVe \RXU cKLOd dReVQ·W UeTXLUe a POaQ, bXW Pa\ Qeed e[WUa KeOS, RU Pa\be a SOaQ LV VWLOO beLQJ 
aVVeVVed. We·OO cRYeU VRPe WUaQVLWLRQ WLSV aQd Ze·OO KaYe a MaUJRQ bXVWeU WRR! TKeUe ZLOO be a da\WLPe 
and evening session. As always, they are free to all, and delivered by Cheryl from IAS and Nan from 
BPC. We will be holding these on Tuesday 16th June at 7.30pm and Wednesday 18th June at 
11:30am. 

But if the number is lower, the disease will eventually peter out, as not enough new people are 
being infected to sustain the outbreak. 

All settings have adopted new COVID policies- and some schools wrote into their policy that if the 
number rose past 1, they would close. 

In the North West, our R number is higher than most other regions. However as scientists point 
out, the R number can be misleading. The number of new infections is actually coming down in 
the North West - it was a point acknowledged during a weekend press briefing. The concern 
centres around the fact that the region has suffered one of the highest rates of infection in England 
with cases being seen and the numbers in hospital falling more slowly than in other areas. The R 
QXPbeU IRU WKe NRUWK WeVW dReVQ·W dULOO dRZQ WR VPaOOeU aUeaV, VR LW caQ be dLIILcXOW WR UeaOO\ 
understand how individual areas are actually doing.  

All we can is carry on doing all we can to keep things under control; Practice socially distancing and 
good hygiene. 



The Start Well EY SEND team have worked with a range of partners and 
collated some resources which might help parents and carers at home during 
the COVID- 19 pandemic with young children who have SEND. We hope that 

they can be used to support and offer ideas at this very challenging time. Special thanks to the team 
at Green Fold Special School (Part of the Orchards Federation) for their contribution to this project. 
The full list of resources is available by clicking the link below... 
For more parent sXpport resoXrces inclXding FAQ·s, Home Learning, Internet Safet\, Ph\sical, 
Exploring the Senses and Strategies, visit the Start Well website. 
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Do you have any health concerns around children returning to school? 

ChatHealth puts you in contact with our public health nurses who are here for you 
with any worries you have during these times, text on 07507 331753 for support. 

 

 Royal Bolton Hospital  

The hospital website has updated their information regarding visitors and practice 
should you need to visit A&E visit www.boltonft.nhs.uk/  

 
Healthy Families Team have developed a pack with information about a variety of 
topics from meal ideas to emotional health, to provide support to Bolton families 
through this difficult time.  You can pick and choose the information that you find is 
useful - LW·V SacNed ZLWK LdeaV aQd VLJQSRVWLQJ IRU BROWRQ IaPLOLeV. COLcN WKe LPaJe WR 
open the booklet. 

 
Public Health, GMCA and Bolton NHS have put together a booklet to support 
households with advice on looking after your mental health and accessing support 
services during the lockdown and has plenty of tips on beating coronavirus anxiety. 
Click the image to open the booklet.  

 

Mental health support for pupils and teachers 

The government has announced that new online resources designed by health and 
education experts will be provided to schools and colleges to boost mental health 
support for staff and pupils. This will encourage them to talk more confidently about the 
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Risk Assessment GƵidelines for children ǁith SEND  

The guidelines from the government make it clear that educational settings must complete, 
and keep updated, risk assessments for children and young people who have an EHC Plan. The risk 
assessments incorporate more than assessing the risk of spreading/contracting covid-19, they are 
aOVR abRXW WKe aVVeVVLQJ ZKaW LV beLQJ PLVVed IURP SXSLOV SURYLVLRQ aQd ZKaW LV aQd LVQ·W aYaLOabOe WR 
them at home. Risk assessments should be updated and revisited where pupils are not returning to 
their setting. Therefore there must be currently be a minimum of 1 risk assessment recorded for 
each EHCP pupil who is at home - in the vast majority of cases the educational setting would be 
completing these. To read the government guidance visit www.gov.uk/   

Keep Safe have a range of 
resources and 
downloadables in easy read 
versions to support families 
through this time. They keep 
them up to date with 
government guidance 
changes! Visit 
www.keepsafe.org.uk 

Getting out and seeing other humans again! 

So last week we were told that you can also now meet with others in their gardens so long as the 
JURXS dReVQ·W KaYe PRUe WKaQ VL[ SeRSOe, aQd VRcLaO dLVWaQcLQJ LV PaLQWaLQed. TKLV ZeeN, WKe JRY-
eUQPeQW KaYe aOVR LQWURdXced ¶VRcLaO bXbbOeV·. FURP SaWXUda\ 13th June, single adults living alone, 
or single parents whose children are under 18, - can form a support bubble with one other 
household. The second household can be of any size, however, nobody who is shielding should 
join a bubble. Support bubbles must be "exclusive", so, once in one, you can't switch and start an-
other with a different household. People in each bubble can visit each other's homes and go in-
side. They won't have to socially distance and and can even stay overnight. We are sure there will 



Reminder on support available to you 

Both the IAS and BPC websites have a wide range of resources and information 
to keep you up to date and busy throughout this time. You can find us at 

www.iasbolton.com and www.boltonparents.org.uk 

IAS and BPC are holding coffee mornings by Zoom. Each one is hosted by Frankie from Bolton 
Parent Carers. These are every Monday, Wednesday and Friday, from 11.30am until 12.30pm. 
For more information visit www.boltonparents.org.uk/join-in 

Our IAS 'natter and listen' service is still here for anyone who needs it- whether you just need 
some adult conversation, need to let off some steam, want some advice or reassurance, or just 
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Scams on the increase.. 

There are a number of scams on the rounds at the moment - several are 
pretending to be HMRC³they can be emails and phone calls. Remember 
official organisations will never ask you for personal information over the 
phone or email. The National Cyber Security Centre has some good tips 

for spotting the scammers ... www.ncsc.gov.uk/guidance/suspicious-email-actions  

What·s opening Xp? 

As the government have started to allow more businesses to open up, lots of familiar 
attractions are preparing to welcome visitors again. Knowsley Safari Park, Chester Zoo, 

Blackpool Zoo, Tatton Park, Dunham Massey, Blackpool Pleasure beach and The Trafford Centre 
are some of those preparing to open. Most require pre-booking to control the flow of visitors - 
and all will be operating with social distancing guidelines in place, so they will probably feel very 
different! Planning ahead is essential! 

Also... 

As from Monday, it is a legal requirement to wear face coverings on public transport³there are 
allowances for disabled people and those with respiratory conditions - KRZeYeU JXLdaQce KaVQ·W 
detailed how this would be proved, or who is really covered in this category. 

Where social distancing is difficult, such as in small shops, you are advised to wear a face covering 
here too 

All other retail shops are allowed to open from 15th June if they can implement social distancing 
measures 

It is thought that other places of work that offer personal care services (such as hairdressers/ 
barbers etc), may be open from 4th July. Although this could be retracted if it is not deemed safe to  
open. 
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Supported Living Solutions are a local care provider that believes everyone has the 
right to live the life they want, both in their home and in their local community. 
Supported Living Solutions (NW) Ltd (SLS) was set up by Dan, Alison and John in 
December 2014.  Alison and John have first-hand experience of what it is like to live 

with the day today challenges of having a child that requires continual care. After numerous 
occasions throughout their son's life of other people making the choice of how, where and by whom 
he should be supported, Alison and John decided they wanted to set up a care  provision to be able 
to support their son, as well as use their own experiences as parents and Dan's experience in setting 
up and delivering high quality care and support services, to offer support to other people.  
SLS believe that everyone should be able to live in their own home, in their local community, near 
their family and friends and be supported by people that care about them and want to make a 
positive difference in their lives.  SLS was registered with the Care Quality Commission in July 
2015.  Visit https://www.cqc.org.uk/location/1-2124937039 for our latest inspection report 
If you have a son, daughter, brother, sister, niece, nephew or a friend who would benefit from our 
help and support please contact us. 
 

We can offer help with: 
x HRZ WR acceVV VXSSRUW LI \RX cXUUeQWO\ dRQ·W UeceLYe aQ\. 
x To develop a bespoke support package whilst looking at the best way to use your money to 

maximise the support you receive. 
x Transition planning if you are moving into your own home for the first time or from another 

property, we can be flexible with the transition approach and use our experience to guide you on 
what will work best. 

x Provide guidance on how to access benefits including Personal Independence Payment (PIP), 
Employment Support Allowance (ESA), housing benefit, Universal Credit etc. 

x We work in partnership with a professional landlord so we can Support you with finding the correct 
property in the right area to meet your needs and we understand what adaptations may be 
required to make a property suitable. 

x Support planning while working in partnership with individuals, their families, local authority and 
health professionals, to ensure there is a clear person centre support plan in place that has clear 
short- and long-term goals agreed. 

x Networking with other individuals and families receiving or looking for support in their own home. 
Contact details 
carole.brennan@slsnorthwest.co.uk 
Phone 01942 840181 
Mobile : 07843 188280 
www.slsnorthwest.co.uk 

Using direct payments during the coronavirus outbreak 

A ¶IUeTXeQWO\ aVNed TXeVWLRQV· dRcXPeQW sets out information that direct payments 
holders, local authorities, clinical commissioning groups (CCGs), and those who 
provide care and support, including personal assistants, should know during the 

coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak. Click the underlined link above to read the guidance. 
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We will be back next week. In the meantime, please do make use of the joint IAS/
BPC support package mentioned. All past copies of our 
11 bulletins can be found online  

Stay well and look after each other, Cheryl and the IAS team, and 
Nan and BPC 

Reminder- Bolton IAS are back in the office! 

To reflect the fact that more children are accessing school, IAS are partially back in the 
office. For three days per week, you can contact us on 01204 848722 as usual. There will 
be aQ RIILceU RQ KaQd WR VSeaN WR \RX LI LW LV a da\ Ze aUe LQ, aQd, LI QRW, \RX·OO be adYLVed 

when we are in, and how to get in touch a different way. 

Parents needing support from IAS can still use the contact methods we have been using throughout 
lockdown; 

Text 07715462690 to book an appointment for a call back 

Email iasoutofhours@outlook.com for a full response within 24 hours 

Check our website www.iasbolton.com 

If you already have an allocated officer, you can contact them directly by email if you have their details 

 

How Bolton are supporting children and young people who have EHC plans 

We·Ye NeSW WKLV RQ IURP OaVW ZeeN aV a UePLQdeU. TKe LA ZeUe ZULWLQJ WR all parents, 
carers and young people who have an EHC plan, about how EHC plans are affected by the 
¶UeaVRQabOe eQdeaYRXUV· dXW\, WR VecXUe edXcaWLRQaO aQd KeaOWK baVed SURYLVLRQ ZLWKLQ WKeP.  

The letter invited you to discuss the provision being made (or not being made), for your children at 
this current time, especially if the lack of provision is having a significant impact on them. The SEND 
assessment team will work with you to address these issues. This applies whether your child is in 
school, or not.  

By now, you should have received your letter. It is very important that if you are worried 
aboXt \oXr child·s edXcation becaXse things from their EHC Plan can·t be deliYered dXe to the 
COVID outbreak, that you contact the SEND assessment team to discuss this. 

You might not be feeling you need to make a call right now, if you are managing ok at the moment, 
but, the reality is, we have no idea when things will be completely up and running. It would be 
worth keeping your letter safe, and, if you find later down the line that you do need to discuss the 
plan and provision, you can always call the team then to discuss.  

II \RX KaYeQ·W Kad WKLV OeWWeU, SOeaVe OeW XV NQRZ b\ We[WLQJ 07715462690, aQd Ze ZLOO aUUaQJe IRU 
one to be sent out by email as soon as possible.  



 

PaUenWV VXSSRUWing childUen and \RXng SeRSle ZiWh ZRUking memRU\ difficXlWieV 

ThiƐ ŶeǁƐůeƩeƌ aiŵƐ ƚŽ ƉƌŽǀide ideaƐ abŽƵƚ hŽǁ 
ƉaƌeŶƚƐ caŶ ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ chiůdƌeŶ aŶd ǇŽƵŶg ƉeŽƉůe 
ǁiƚh ǁŽƌŬiŶg ŵeŵŽƌǇ difficƵůƟeƐ aƚ hŽŵe͕ 
heůƉiŶg ƚheŵ ƚŽ ůeaƌŶ aŶd ƉƌŽdƵce aŶƐǁeƌƐ iŶ 
diffeƌeŶƚ ǁaǇƐ͘ 

WŽƌkiŶg MemŽƌǇ iƐ ƚhe ǁaǇ ǁe hŽůd 
iŶfŽƌŵaƟŽŶ iŶ ŽƵƌ headƐ ǁhiůe dŽiŶg ƐŽŵeƚhiŶg 
eůƐe ǁiƚh iƚ ;eg ŵeŶƚaů ŵaƚhƐ͕ ƌeŵeŵbeƌiŶg ƚhe 
ŶƵŵbeƌƐ ǁhiůe ǁŽƌŬiŶg ƚhiŶgƐ ŽƵƚ͘Ϳ 

ChiůdƌeŶ ǁiƚh ǁŽƌŬiŶg ŵeŵŽƌǇ difficƵůƟeƐ ŽfteŶ 
haǀe ƐŽŵe difficƵůƟeƐ ǁiƚh ŶƵŵeƌacǇ aŶd 
ůiƚeƌacǇ becaƵƐe Žf ƚhe aŵŽƵŶƚ Žf iŶfŽƌŵaƟŽŶ 
ƚhaƚ ƚheǇ haǀe ƚŽ hŽůd iŶ ƚheiƌ head ǁhiůe 
ǁŽƌŬiŶg͘ 

BŽůƚŽŶ EdƵcaƟŽŶaů PƐǇchŽůŽgǇ Seƌǀice aŶd LadǇǁŽŽd OƵƚƌeach 
NeǁƐůeƩeƌ - ϭϮƚh JƵŶe ϮϬϮϬ 

HŽǁ caŶ I heůƉ͍ 

BƌeaŬ dŽǁŶ acƟǀiƟeƐ ƐƚeƉ bǇ ƐƚeƉ “ChƵnking͟ 
larger amoƵnts of informaƟon together can help 
to increase the amoƵnt of informaƟon held in 
ǁorking memorǇ͕ e͘g͘ people often chƵnk 
telephone e͘g͘ people often chƵnk telephone 
nƵmbers or chƵnk instrƵcƟons into bits rather 
than giǀing it as a long list͘ ChƵnking things that 
ǇoƵ haǀe to remember into bits based on a 
categorǇͬtheir coloƵr etc͘ 

ReƉeƟƟŽŶ Žf iŶƐƚƌƵcƟŽŶƐ͗ saǇ it again and 
again ͘͘͘ ;ǀerbal rehearsal͘Ϳ 

EŶcŽƵƌage ƚhe ƵƐe Žf “ŵeŵŽƌǇ aidƐ͟ - 
informaƟon is easier retrieǀed ǁhen it is stored 
Ƶsing a cƵe͕ or ‘mnemonic͘’ This coƵld be sillǇ 
rhǇmes for spellings or phrases to remember lists 
of things ;eg chemical elements etc͘Ϳ 

Giǀe iŶƐƚƌƵcƟŽŶƐ ƵƐiŶg ǀiƐƵaů aŶd ǀeƌbaů 
aƉƉƌŽacheƐ - presenƟng instrƵcƟons in ǀisƵal 
;draǁingsͿ and ǀerbal formats can sƵpport their 
Ƶnderstanding and memorǇ for instrƵcƟons - draǁ 
it͊ 

Wƌiƚe dŽǁŶ each ƐƚeƉ iŶ MaƚhƐ ƉƌŽbůeŵƐ - 
children ǁith ǁorking memorǇ difficƵlƟes shoƵld 
ǁrite doǁn eǀerǇ step ǁhen solǀing maths 
qƵesƟons rather than relǇing on mental 
calcƵlaƟons͘ Joƫng it doǁn on a piece of paper 
ǁhen solǀing ǁord problems can help them to 
keep their place and remember ǁhat theǇ are 
doing͘ 

Teach children to be acƟǀe readers - ǁhen reading 
children coƵld Ƶnderline͕ coƵld Ƶnderline͕ 
highlighted and Ƶnderlined ǁords can help the 
child to consolidate informaƟon in their long-term 
memorǇ͘ 

TaƐŬ bŽaƌdƐ ͬ checŬůiƐƚƐ 

EǆaŵƉůeƐ Žf ŵeŵŽƌǇ aidƐ 

WƌiƟŶg aidƐ - ƐƉeůůiŶg aidƐ͕ ƐƵch aƐ ǁaůů chaƌƚƐ͕ flaƐh 
caƌdƐ͕ ǁŽƌd ƐƚƌiƉƐ͕ ǁŽƌd cůŽcŬƐ͕ ƉeƌƐŽŶaůiƐed 
dicƟŽŶaƌieƐ͘ 

MaƚheŵaƟcaů aidƐ - cƵbeƐ͕ beadƐ͕ cŽƵŶƚeƌƐ͕ abaci͕ 
ŶƵŵbeƌ ůiŶeƐ͕ fiŶgeƌƐ͕ ŵƵůƟƉůicaƟŽŶ͕ gƌidƐ͕ 
caůcƵůaƚŽƌƐ͘ 

AƵdiŽ deǀice - cŽƵůd heůƉ bacŬ ƵƉ ǀeƌbaů iŶfŽƌŵaƟŽŶ 
eg͘ dicƚaƉhŽŶe  
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